
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE - Bill Nigh, Pasatiempo GC, Santa Cruz 
It's nice to return to Lake Tahoe for a joint meeting with the Sierra 
Nevada Chapter. I for one always look forward to this meeting. Our 
thanks to Richard Tokos and to the Tahoe-Donner Golf Club for making 
it possible. 
I want to mention some projects that we have in the works. First of all, 
a committee has been formed to help Bill Davis in his planning for the 
Asilomar program. This committe does not want to do it alone—we want 
your thoughts and ideas. Second, we have nearly completed a new job 
description for Golf Course Superintendents—this paper will appear under 
the logos of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of Northern 
California and the Northern California Golf Association. A third 
project is an updated exam with accompanying readily available reference 
material. The fourth project is a training program for new persons 
entering the turf management field. At this time we have a rough draft 
of the training outline, covering all aspects of turf management and 
including irrigation, aquatic weed control, tree care, mechanics, building 
maintenance and so on. 
These four projects alone require a lot of time and effort, and I just 
want to thank my Board members at this time for all their help. 

Our HOST FOR THE AUGUST MEETING, DICK AVEN. 
Dick Aven has been at Marin Country Club since it was constructed in 1957. 
When construction was completed, he stayed on as part of the maintenance 
crew. In 1968, Dick was promoted to Assistant Superintendent. He held 
this position for five years. In 1973, the club appointed him 
Superintendent. 
Marin Country Club was opened in 1958 with 200 members. Today there are 
approximately 600. Last year the membership purchased the club. The par 
72 layout is located south of Novato in Marin County. The rolling terrain 
makes for a very fine course. 
Dick gets his water from his own reservoirs and wells located on the 
property. With the drought situation very bad in Marin County, he is on 
a very strict water conservation program 

By now everyone who attended the 1977 Golf Course Superintendents 
Institute at Asilomar has received their copies of the proceedings. Our 
many thanks to Bill Davis for a job well done. 



As of this date, there will be no institute in 1978. Your Board of 
Directors is working with NCGA and U. C. Davis to develop a program 
starting in 1979« If any of the membership has suggestions as to what 
they believe should be covered, let your board know. A few minutes of 
your time for the betterment of the superintendent is well worthwhile. 
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THRU THE GREEN EDITOR Robert E. Livesey, CGCS 
415 N. Akers Road Space 19 
Visalia, CA 93277 

Deadline Date Fifteenth of Each Month 

xxxxx xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx xxxxx X X 
x The new "CHRISTIAN GOLF BUSINESSMEN»S ASSOCIATION is having x X x 

its initial meeting TUESDAY EVENING, August 30th at 7:30 p.m. 
at the Franklin Canyon Golf Course, Rodeo, California 

All are invited to attend and share Golf and the Bible 
Please contact Professional Mark O'Sullivan at (415) 787-2191 

x for information and RSVP x x x x x X x xxxxx xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx xxxxx 

WHY ARE EQUIPMENT COSTS SO HIGH? Jack Baker, H. V. Carter Co, Oakland 
This is a question that comes up constantly in today's competitive 
market and unless one is closely associated with all the conditions it is 
a most difficult one to answer. 
Probably the greatest influence in prices today is not necessarily the 
material used, but the cost to produce and manufacture it - then would 
follow the marketing process with promotion, advertising, increasing 
transportation rates, warranty programs, etc. There is nothing on the 
horizon that indicates a leveling off of these increasing costs regard-
less of what the "fortune tellers and readers of the crystal ball" might 
tell you. 
One of the costs inflencing increasing prices that is not too often 
discussed, but is vital in our industry, has to do with the creation 
of new products and machines that will enable us to get the job done 
faster and with greater economy and dependability. Engineering 



departments with properly experienced and educated staffs are hard to 
come by and put great demands on manufacturers for their services. 
When measured, however, by the tremenduous innovations in maintenance 
equipment being produced today, these departments are more than paying 
their way. 
While not at liberty to go into details, we can assure you there are 
machines on the planning table and some already in test that would 
challenge the imagination. We look forward eagerly to the developments 
when we will see real progress at work. 
The key to all this is to keep one's mind and body active and keep 
appraised of the situation with assurance that our manufacturers are 
wide awake and alert to our needs of today as well as preparing for 
the future. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

ELLIS ANTUNEZ from Sierra Nevada Golf Course Superintendents Association 
wrote this the beginning of last summer. 
In this, the beginning of the summer season, the time for WORK, that 
nasty four letter word, is upon us. Have you ever thought of how many 
four letter words we can use out on the course? 
Let's see, there's GOLF itself; you curse that little white BALL, that 
was hit by the FIVE IRON into the TRAP, that contains the fluffy SAND, 
that prompted you to buy the $20.00 CLUB to blast it out with. You 
HEEL the SHOT and it ends up on the frog-hair. So you're going to PUTT 
it towards the HOLE, hoping the LINE is TRUE. So you take your GRIP 
and stoke firmly, but as it reaches the unrepaired ball-mark, it HOPS 
to the LEFT. This is the time you wonder why you ever took up the GAME. 
Was it for the exercise? Being able to WALK, pulling your CART or 
carrying your bag. Taking each HOLE a YARD at a time. To prove to 
yourself that, Jack, John and Arnie have nothing on you. So aim for the 
FLAG, hoping that you won't HOOK o FADE, but a slight DRAW would be nice. 
If you survive the round, there's a COLD BEER waiting at the clubhouse 
so relax and enjoy the*!Cx GAME. 



T H A N K S to these SUPPORTERS of "THRU THE GREEN" 

AUTOMATIC RAIN COMPANY 
1401 Franquette Avenue 
Concord 94520 

BRADY-HOLMES COMPANY 
2344 Auburn Blvd 
Sacramento 95821 

BRAMAN PIPE & SUPPLY 
15 25 Walsh Avenue 
Santa Clara 95050 

KEITH BRAMAN & ASSOCIATES 
2366A Walsh Avenue 
Santa Clara 95050 

BROWN SAND INC. 
874 E. woodward Ave 
Manteca 95336 

H. V. CARTER COMPANY , INC. 
1700 E. 14th Street 
Oakland 94606 

A. L. CASTLE OF STOCKTON, INC. 
5 700 Cherokee Road 
Stockton 95205 

EWING IRRIGATION PRODUCTS 
P. O. Box 2098 
San Leandro 945 77 

FERRY-MORSE SEED COMPANY 
P. O. Box 100 
Mountain View 94042 

GERMAIN'S INC. 
4820 E. 50th Street 
Los Angeles 90064 

L & V FARM SALES, INC. 
37343 Blacow Road 
Fremont 94536 

MALLINCKRODT, INC. 
P. O. Box 5339 
St. Louis, Missouri 63147 

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA GOLF ASSOCIATION 
P. 0. Box 1157 
Pebble Beach 93953 

OCCIDENTAL CHEMICAL COMPANY 
P. O. Box 198 
Lathrop 95330 

PEN-GRO SALES COMPANY 
233 Ryan Way - Box 2326 
So. San Francisco 94080 

PLANT GRO CORPORATION 
P. O. Box 703 
San Jose 95106 

REYNOLDS SALES 
1066 Polk Street 
Salinas 93901 

SHELTON TRANSFER SERVICE 
San & Top Dressing Supply 
1996 Old Oakland Road 
San Jose 95131 

SCOTTS PROTURF 
244 Castill Way 
San Jose 95119 

TARGET CHEMICAL COMPANY 
1280 North Tenth Street 
San Jose 95122 

TORO PACIFIC DISTRIBUTING 
1501 Adrian Road 
Burlingame 94010 

WESTERN LAWN - BENNIE'S INC. 
146 South Blvd 
San Mateo 94402 


